Sierra Pacific Power Company is an investor owned utility that serves customers in northern Nevada and the Lake Tahoe area of California.  We would like to make a comment on the draft load profiling report.  We recognize this is being sent after the official deadline for comments on the draft, but still felt it was important to raise the following issue for consideration at this time.





The issue at hand is this:  Sierra Pacific Power Company has a concern with how the segmentation issue may get resolved as it applies to load profiling.  Our concern is that our service territory in California is dominated by recreational loads with the majority (more than 50%) of our residential customers being vacation homes.  As such, the load profiles for seasonal residences versus permanent residences could differ dramatically, and an average residential class profile would not represent either type of customer.  Therefore, further segmentation of load profiles seems to be the appropriate direction to take.  In the short term, this issue needs to be addressed so that the system that is proposed cannot be gamed.





A further related concern would be that if an UDC is in a price freeze, as Sierra Pacific Power Company is currently, the Shareholders could potentially be left with picking up costs should low load use customers choose to leave for another energy service provider.  This would result in the UDC having to provide higher cost energy that the remaining customers would not be billed for.  Conversely, a retailer could be also facing the same situation, depending on what types of customers they would be representing.  For example, with high-peaking customers, if they were to be charged based on the average load profile, they would stand to gain.  While the retailer or the UDC representing the remainder of the customers would be paying higher costs than were actually incurred.





